TOWN OF DEERFIELD
TOWN BOARD MEETING
November 9, 2015

Chairman Mike Schlobohm called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  Those in attendance were:   Supervisors Dennis Mandt and Dan Kelly and Nick Brattlie, Chairman Mike Schlobohm, Treasurer Korby Holzhueter, Clerk Kim Grob, and approximately twenty one attendees.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the October 2015 meeting minutes.    Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Jim Lowery represented James Anderberg for the creation of a new driveway on Rothie Road.  James Anderberg will install the driveway on the south end of the lot and is asking for the town to remove two cotton wood trees that are in the right-a-way.  James Anderberg will call diggers hotline.  Mike made a motion to accept the driveway on the south end of the lot with the town removing two cotton wood trees that are in the road right-a-way (excluding stump removal of the trees).  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Recognition was given that the board received a petition to request the Deerfield Town Board to enforce the nonmetallic mining ordinances.  Signed by 111 town residents and 51 Village of Deerfield residents.

Deerfield Lutheran Cemetery Committee on Liberty Road has had contact with Al Pulvermacher and Dan Kelly about the creation of a second entrance to the cemetery.  Dan Kelly explained they wish to have a “horse shoe” shaped driveway to make it easier for vehicles to park off the road during burials.  There has also been people who turn around without going to the end circle and caused some damage to markers.  The second drive entrance will be on the west end of the cemetery, on the edge of the field butting up to the cemetery.  Dan explained there will be no purchase/exchange of land.  Dan is allowing the church to use his land for the driveway.  Mike Schlobohm made a motion to approve the second entrance on Liberty Road for the Deerfield Lutheran Cemetery.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

The board has been informed by the County that the Shaul Lane extension needs to be kept as Shaul Lane.  Al Pulvermacher took Ryan Brothers to Shaul Lane to show and explain the changes for emergency purposes.

Deerfield Fire Commission – No one has come forward to volunteer.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to move into closed session pursuant to Wis. Stats.  19.85(1)(g) to confer with legal counsel who will render oral advice with respect to litigation in which the Town is likely to become involved (enforcement of possible violations of Non-Metallic Mining and Blasting Ordinances at the Oak Park Quarry), (legal issues presented to the Town of Deerfield by Axley Brynelson, LLP Attorney’s for Jon Halverson and Forever Sandfill & Limestone, Inc.), and (legal issues presented to the Town of Deerfield by Jeff Scott Olson Law Firm, S.C. Attorney’s  for Brian and Martha Berninger and Ken and Mallory Frejlich). Dennis Mandt second the motion.  Mike Schlobohm abstained from the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to reconvene into the November 2015 open board meeting.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Dave Dinkel represented Ann Aplin and petition 10883 on road dedication for the new lot on Krueger Road.  Final survey maps were passed out to the board and Dave is requesting final approval of this map.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the road dedication for the new lot on Krueger Road, petition 10883.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Dave Dinkel passed out a second map for the acceptance of the final lot layout/size for Aplin Farm rezone petition 10883 to the board.  Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the final lot layout/size for Aplin Farm rezone, petition 10883.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.


Treasurer’s report was read by Korby Holzhueter for the month of October 2015
General Account Balance:	       $32,052.66
Money Market Balance:		       $36,533.19
Deerfield Real Estate Balance:            $320.25
Certificate of Deposit:		       $17,294.15
Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the October Treasurer’s report.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Kim Grob will get a flyer on recycling plastic film to be inserted in the tax bills.  It was discussed to add some wordage or a flyer to the tax bills on the Advance Disposal split (garbage/recycling) trucks.  

Nick Brattlie made a motion to have a public hearing for the 2016 Budget on November 30, 2015 at 7 p.m. at the town garage.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.
Nick Brattlie made a motion to have a town board meeting on November 30, 2015 following the public hearing to approve the Town of Deerfield 2016 Budget.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.

Resident Jerry Schleffer made the board aware of the corner of Oak Park and Hwy BB is in need of repair on the west side of the road.  The black top is broken and there are holes which makes water puddle in the area.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mike Schlobohm reported that there are three part time snow removal people lined up for this coming season.

Agenda for December
Shaul Lane discussion
Deerfield Fire Dept Commission
Update on mineral extraction
Road update – fourth driver for snow plowing 

Nick Brattlie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:16 p.m.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Town of Deerfield, Kim Grob, Clerk
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